GETTING INVOLVED AS AN OFFICIAL

To begin the process in becoming an on-ice official, you will have to go to the BC Hockey website. Once there, select the OFFICIATING tab at the top of the page. Then select the GETTING STARTED tab. This will take you to the process you will need to follow to begin the officiating program.

For those who are NEW, you will have to take the eUniversity on-line program, which is about 2 hours long. Once you complete the course, you will receive a Certificate of Completion. Please send a copy of this to me at johnasloan@shaw.ca. Once I receive this, I can start directing the official to the next in-person clinic to attend, as this is mandatory. There will also be an ice session to attend. Once this is all completed, we will put the official on the ice with a mentor for most of the first season.

For those officials returning, you will have to register for an in-person clinic. We will be hosting one each season. You register through BC Hockey. If you are 18 or older during the season or older, you will be required to completed a Criminal Records Check (CRC) which must be done through BC Hockey only. Once you complete the CRC, you will be allowed to register for a clinic.

Once the official has completed the registration and clinic process, we can then start assigning them games. As an association, we supply jerseys for a deposit of $50.00 which is returned after 01 April of the following season. We traditionally take post-dated cheques for these deposits. We also supply each NEW official with their first whistle.

Officials are paid each month, and receive a pay stub listing all of the games they have done. We also pay the registration fees for the official. If the official is a player or coach, they do not pay the participant fees in the referee registration process, as it is already paid.

If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact the association Referee-in-Chief at johnasloan@shaw.ca
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